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received from the other country is also
inadmissible in evidence in any
proceedings other than those for which
it was requested (or used for the
purposes of any other investigation)
without the Attorney General’s
approval.

Section 43B(4) provides a penalty of
two years imprisonment for
contravention of subsection (1).

Section 43C provides a penalty of two
years imprisonment for intentional
disclosure of the contents of a request
for assistance, of the fact that a request
has been made or of the fact that
assistance has been granted or refused
where the person has such knowledge
as a result of his or her employment,
unless such disclosure is necessary in
the performance of his or her duties or
the Attorney General has authorized
such disclosure.

B. Laws and Procedures Providing
Sanctions for Breaches of the
Confidentiality Laws and Procedures

The Crimes Act 1914

Section 70 of the Crimes Act 1914
provides a penalty of two years
imprisonment for unauthorized
disclosure by a Commonwealth officer
of information which the officer has a
duty not to disclose.

The Privacy Act 1988

Under section 93 of the Privacy Act
1988, a confider may recover damages
from a confidant in respect of a breach
of confidence with respect to personal
information.

The Freedom of Information Act 1982

Section 59 of the Freedom of
Information Act 1982 provides that
where an agency makes a decision that
documents relating to the business,
commercial or financial affairs of a
company are not exempt documents
under section 43 , the company may
apply to the Administrative Appeals
Tribunal for a review of that decision.

Section 57 of the Freedom of
Information Act 1982 provides that a
person may complain to the
Ombudsman concerning any action
taken by an agency in the exercise of its
powers and the performance of its
functions under the Act. The
Ombudsman cannot overturn the
decision of an agency, although
recommendations can be made to that
agency or the responsible minister.

[FR Doc. 97–10401 Filed 4–23–97; 8:45 am]
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DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

Immigration and Naturalization Service

Agency Information Collection
Activities: Proposed Collection;
Comment Request

ACTION: Extension of existing collection;
Application for Nonresident Alien’s
Canadian Border Crossing Card.

The Department of Justice,
Immigration and Naturalization Service
has submitted the following information
collection request for review and
clearance in accordance with the
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. The
proposed information collection is
published to obtain comments from the
public and affected agencies. Comments
are encouraged and will be accepted for
‘‘sixty days’’ from June 23, 1997.

Written comments and suggestions
from the public and affected agencies
concerning the proposed collection of
information should address one or more
of the following four points:

(1) Evaluate whether the proposed
collection of information is necessary
for the proper performance of the
functions of the agency, including
whether the information will have
practical utility;

(2) Evaluate the accuracy of the
agencies estimate of the burden of the
proposed collection of information,
including the validity of the
methodology and assumptions used;

(3) Enhance the quality, utility, and
clarity of the information to be
collected; and

(4) Minimize the burden of the
collection of information on those who
are to respond, including through the
use of appropriate automated,
electronic, mechanical, or other
technological collection techniques or
other forms of information technology,
e.g., permitting electronic submission of
responses.

Overview of this information
collection:

(1) Type of Information Collection:
Extension of a currently approved
collection.

(2) Title of the Form/Collection:
Application for Nonresident Alien’s
Canadian Border Crossing Card.

(3) Agency form number, if any, and
the applicable component of the
Department of Justice sponsoring the
collection: Form I–175. Office of
Inspections, Immigration and
Naturalization Service.

(4) Affected public who will be asked
or required to respond, as well as a brief
abstract: Primary: Individuals or
Households. The information collected
is used to determine eligibility of an

applicant for issuance of a Canadian
Border Crossing Card to facilitate entry
into the United States.

(5) An estimate of the total number of
respondents and the amount of time
estimated for an average respondent to
respond: 9,200 responses at 20 minutes
(.333) per response.

(6) An estimate of the total public
burden (in hours) associated with the
collection: 3,063 annual burden hours.

If you have additional comments,
suggestions, or need a copy of the
proposed information collection
instrument with instructions, or
additional information, please contact
Richard A. Sloan 202–616–7600,
Director, Policy Directives and
Instructions Branch, Immigration and
Naturalization Service, U.S. Department
of Justice, Room 5307, 425 I Street, NW.,
Washington, DC 20536. Additionally,
comments and/or suggestions regarding
the item(s) contained in this notice,
especially regarding the estimated
public burden and associated response
time may also be directed to Mr.
Richard A. Sloan.

If additional information is required
contact: Mr. Robert B. Briggs, Clearance
Officer, United States Department of
Justice, Information Management and
Security Staff, Justice Management
Division, Suite 850, Washington Center
1001 G Street, NW, Washington, DC
20530.

Dated: April 21, 1997.
Robert B. Briggs,
Department Clearance Officer, United States
Department of Justice.
[FR Doc. 97–10623 Filed 4–23–97; 8:45 am]
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DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

Immigration and Naturalization Service

Agency Information Collection
Activities: Proposed Collection;
Comment Request

ACTION: Extension of existing collection;
Visa Waiver Pilot Program Carrier
Agreement.

The Department of Justice,
Immigration and Naturalization Service
has submitted the following information
collection request for review and
clearance in accordance with the
Paperwork Reduction Act of 1995. The
proposed information collection is
published to obtain comments from the
public and affected agencies. Comments
are encouraged and will be accepted for
‘‘sixty days’’ from June 23, 1997.

Written comments and suggestions
from the public and affected agencies
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concerning the proposed collection of
information should address one or more
of the following four points:

(1) Evaluate whether the proposed
collection of information is necessary
for the proper performance of the
functions of the agency, including
whether the information will have
practical utility;

(2) Evaluate the accuracy of the
agencies estimate of the burden of the
proposed collection of information,
including the validity of the
methodology and assumptions used;

(3) Enhance the quality, utility, and
clarity of the information to be
collected; and

(4) Minimize the burden of the
collection of information on those who
are to respond, including through the
use of appropriate automated,
electronic, mechanical, or other
technological collection techniques or
other forms of information technology,
e.g., permitting electronic submission of
responses.

Overview of this information
collection:

(1) Type of Information Collection:
Extension of a currently approved
collection.

(2) Title of the Form/Collection: Visa
Waiver Pilot Program Carrier
Agreement.

(3) Agency form number, if any, and
the applicable component of the
Department of Justice sponsoring the
collection: Form I–775. Office of
Inspections, Immigration and
Naturalization Service.

(4) Affected public who will be asked
or required to respond, as well as a brief
abstract: Primary: businesses or other
for-profit. The agreement between a
transportation company and the United
States is needed to assure the United
States that the transportation company
will remain responsible for the aliens
that it transports to the United States
under the Visa Waiver Pilot Program (8
USC 1187).

(5) An estimate of the total number of
respondents and the amount of time
estimated for an average respondent to
respond: 50 responses at one (1) hour
per response.

(6) An estimate of the total public
burden (in hours) associated with the
collection: 50 annual burden hours.

If you have additional comments,
suggestions, or need a copy of the
proposed information collection
instrument with instructions, or
additional information, please contact
Richard A. Sloan 202–616–7600,
Director, Policy Directives and
Instructions Branch, Immigration and
Naturalization Service, U.S. Department
of Justice, Room 5307, 425 I Street, NW.,

Washington, DC 20536. Additionally,
comments and/or suggestions regarding
the item(s) contained in this notice,
especially regarding the estimated
public burden and associated response
time may also be directed to Mr.
Richard A. Sloan.

If additional information is required
contact: Mr. Robert B. Briggs, Clearance
Officer, United States Department of
Justice, Information Management and
Security Staff, Justice Management
Division, Suite 850, Washington Center,
1001 G Street, NW, Washington, DC
20530.

Dated: April 21, 1997.
Robert B. Briggs,
Department Clearance Officer, United States
Department of Justice.
[FR Doc. 97–10624 Filed 4–23–97; 8:45 am]
BILLING CODE 4410–18–M

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE

Office of Justice Programs; Bureau of
Justice Assistance; Agency
Information Collection Activities:
Proposed Collection; Comment
Request

AGENCY: Office of Justice Programs,
Justice.
ACTION: Notice of information collection
under review; implementation of
section 104(d) of the Communications
Assistance for Law Enforcement Act.

Office of Management and Budget
(OMB) approval is being sought for the
information collection listed below.
This proposed information collection
was previously published on April 10,
1996, in the Federal Register and
allowed 60 days for public comment. A
summary of these comments are
included at the end of this notice.

The purpose of this notice is to allow
an additional 30 days for public
comments. Comments are encouraged
and will be accepted until (30 days from
the date of this notice). This process is
conducted in accordance with 5 CFR
1320.10. Written comments and
suggestions regarding the estimated
public burden and associated response
time, should be directed to the Office of
Management and Budget, Office of
Information and Regulatory Affairs,
Attention: Department of Justice Desk
Officer, Washington, D.C., 20503.
Additionally, comments may be
submitted to OMB via facsimile to 202–
395–7285.

Comments may also be submitted to
the Department of Justice (DOJ), Justice
Management Division, Information
Management and Security Staff,
Attention: Department Clearance

Officer, Suite 850, 1001 G Street, N.W.,
Washington, D.C., 20530. Additionally,
comments may be submitted to DOJ via
facsimile to 202–514–1534.

The purpose of this notice is to
request written comments and
suggestions from the public, including
telecommunications carriers, and
affected agencies should address one or
more of the following points:

(1) Evaluate whether the proposed
collection of information is necessary
for the proper performance of the
functions of the agency, including
whether the information will have
practical utility;

(2) Evaluate the accuracy of the
agency’s estimate of the burden of the
proposed collection of information,
including the validity of methodology
and assumptions used;

(3) Enhance the quality, utility, and
clarity of the information to be
collected; and

(4) Minimize the burden of collection
of information on those who are to
respond, including through the use of
appropriate automated, electronic,
mechanical, or other technological
collection techniques or other forms of
information technology (e.g., permitting
electronic submission of responses.)

Overview of this Information Collection
91) Type of Information Collection:

NEW COLLECTION: The type of
information acquired is required to be
furnished by law in terms of a carrier
statement, as set forth in subsection
104(d) of the Communications
Assistance for Law Enforcement Act
(CALEA) (Public Law 103–414, 47
U.S.C. 1001–1010). The template, which
is not mandatory, has been developed
through the consultative process with
the telecommunications industry to
facilitate submission of the
telecommunications carrier statements.
Such information is quantitative and
qualitative data necessary to identify
any systems or services of a
telecommunications carrier that do not
have the capacity to accommodate
simultaneously the number of
interceptions, pen registers, and trap
and trace devices as specified in the
final capacity notice to subsection
104(a) of CALEA.

(2) The title of the information
collection: ‘‘Telecommunications
Carrier Statement.’’

(3) The agency form number, if any,
and the applicable component of the
Department sponsoring the collections;
Form number: None. Sponsored by the
Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI),
United States Department of Justice.

(4) Who will be asked or required to
respond, as well as a brief abstract;
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